
Oregon Paint Horse Club Minutes
June 10, 2024

Call to Order - 6:32pm
Attendance: Carrie Averill, Elaine Grimps, Sarah Lutz, Kristen Shaw, Dakota Phelps,
Rachel Arbuckle, Holly Swofford, Jamie Bansen, Joan Horton, Melanie Bergren

Minutes: Elaine made a motion and Joan seconded. Motion passed.

Treasury Report:Molly was unable to attend due to family obligations. Missing check from
silent auction. Kristen will look into it.

Zone One Report: There will be a company that does apparel and that will be a reserve
award using a certificate. Champion award will not change. Some classes will be dropped
due to low numbers. The premium is up and live. Stalls can be reserved on July 11th. They
open at 9am central time so 8 am Pacific time. After the show there will be discussion
regarding date and location. Joan brought up partnering with OQHA for a double show and
possibly in Eugene.

NWCC Report: Nothing to report. The meeting from last week was postponed.

Spring Fling Show 2025- Show will be March 29 and 30 at Oregon State Fairgrounds. Joan
mentioned talking to Carrie Croft regarding show manager. Lots of discussion regarding
schedule and trail. Schedule would change to Saturday afternoon with huntseat or
halter/showmanship in the morning.

Committees:
Youth - Dates of July 27th or August 21st for pole painting party. Sarah has offered to
contribute more trail equipment. We need some 6 ft poles, a bridge. We need to get a
professional pattern for trail. Kristen is going to ask Traci Olney for a pattern to use.
Show - see above
Awards - Jamie is on the committee, Holly will join her. Kristen will help. Maybe doing a
spin to win drawing with prize inventory and get sponsorships for little items for people to
grab. This allows every exhibitor to get a prize.
Sponsorship - Sarah is going to change the sponsorship form and increase the corporate
amount and change so corporate sponsors will be on the banner and they will get a shoutout
in the show premium. Thinking about using some sponsorship money to offset the added fees



for the paint points. Members would still get the payout. SWWPHC will be coordinating
more with Sarah to get more sponsorships on their end.
Membership - Over 60 members this year and up by 20 members
Marketing - No updates

Old Business:
Youth Scholarships - APHA does not do youth scholarships, but we have about $800 in
funds for youth scholarships. Molly is working on what that looks like. Joan mentioned some
information regarding funds. Carrie suggested giving out 3 $100 scholarships this year and
have $500 grow in a fund. Sarah will ask for corporate sponsors specifically for the youth
scholarship fund. Get a big check to have the picture taken with.

Trail Equipment work day (summer/youth) - See above

New Business: Possible clinic before this year’s show. Kristen has asked Sarah Hamer and is
willing to do a trail clinic or?????

Next Meeting: Tuesday July 30th at 6:30pm

● *Adjourned: 7:56 pm


